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STACKPOLE AND CASTLEMARTIN COMMUNITY COUNCIL 

4 WINDSOR MEAD, WINDSOR ROAD, BOSHERSTON, PEMBROKE, PEMBROKESHIRE.SA71 5DW 

TEL 07508254018 

rosiex65@hotmail.co.uk   

Minutes of the meeting of Stackpole and Castlemartin Community Council held at Castlemartin 

Community Hall on Monday, January 6th 2020, at 7.30pm.  

 

Update on current issues 

1. Stackpole VC School- There has been no further update since the report detailed in the 
last meeting minutes from David Edwards. 

2. St. Twynnells Bus Shelter –.  There has been no further update the councillors asked the 
clerk to contact Helen Mcleod-Baikie of Pembrokeshire County Council for an update. 

3. Buckspool Farm Pot Hole – Councillor Steve Alderman will check the pothole at 

Buckspool Farm before the next meeting in February. 

4. Fly Tipping – Councillor Alderman to provide an update. 

5. Pot Hole – The councillors asked the clerk to contact Pembrokeshire County Council again 

to request the pothole to be repaired. 

6. Visually Assisted Sign - The councillors asked the clerk to obtain quotations for the cost 

of a sign to be installed at the entrance of the village of Stackpole. 

7. The Pound Castlemartin – Councillor Alderman will contact Rob Scourfield of 

Pembrokeshire Coast to see if there is any possibility of providing a new sign. 

8. Brownslade – The matter has been passed onto Steve Benger of Pembrokeshire County 

Council.    Councillor Steve Alderman will take photographs of the water accumulation at 

both Brownslade (Castlemartin) and Merrion to forward to Pembrokeshire County Council. 

9. St Twynells Play Area – There was no update to cutting back the hedge going into the 

play area in St Twynells.  The councillors asked the clerk to contact Pembrokeshire County 

Council again relating to this matter. 

10. Speeding at the Pound in Castlemartin – There was no update at the time of the 

meeting.  The Councillors asked the clerk to contact the police in relation to cars speeding 

around the Pound in Castlemartin. 

11. Sleeping Policemen – Email received from Barbara Rapley detailing the matter has been 

passed to check traffic criteria and accident records however due to workload pressure this 

could take some time and from what information is already held it is unlikely to meet the 

criteria.  When the review has been carried out a definitive answer will be given in due 

course. 

12. The councillors asked the clerk to report to Pembrokeshire County Council the bent road 

sign at Chapel Hill and the road narrows sign just before the property Creature leading into 

Bosherston the sign is leaning against the hedge. 
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NEW CORRESPONDENCE 

Letter received from the Treasurer of Bosherston Church expressing thanks for the contribution 

made to the churchyard maintenance costs for 2019. 

Email received from Pembrokeshire County Council relating to Community Works Grant funding. 

The Budget was reviewed and the precept was set at £3500 for the financial year 2020/21. 

 

PLANNING 

 

There were no new planning applications. 

AOB 

The Stackpole Centre is hosting a Coffee morning on the 11th January 2020. 

There have been reports of fly tipping at the 2nd lay-by in Gilead Maidenwells. 

Next Meeting:  The meeting closed at 8.30 pm.  The council will next meet at Bosherston Church 

Hall on Monday 3rd February 2020 at 7.30 pm.   


